TWITTER: @UNISDIRECT INSTAGRAM: @UNISDIRECT
FACEBOOK: UKRAINIAN NATIONAL INFORMATION SERVICE (UNIS)

November 20, 2023

Dear Friends of Ukraine,

CONTACT CONGRESS NOW!

The White House several weeks ago announced a national security supplemental appropriations request to Congress in the amount of \$106 billion. Of that amount, an additional \$61.4 billion would be designated for Ukraine. An outline of the presidential request would include \$30 billion in additional security and military assistance, \$16.3 billion for State Department operations related to the war, \$14.4 billion to support military intelligence efforts in Ukraine, with an additional \$500 million to assist Ukrainian refugees currently in the United States.

Following the successful passage of a continuing resolution (CR) last week to avert a government shutdown, currently the president's supplemental request is being discussed by leadership in the U.S. Congress. It is yet unknown when the supplemental request will be voted upon in the U.S. Senate and House of Representatives.

Since the President's appropriations request, there have been many opinions expressed about the supplemental and the current war of russian aggression in Ukraine. The links below provide an assessment of continued assistance to Ukraine including an op-ed in The Washington Post by President Biden, as well as a report produced by the Chairs of the U.S. House of Representatives Committees on Foreign Affairs, Armed Services, and Intelligence:

https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2023/11/18/joe-biden-gaza-hamas-putin/

https://foreignaffairs.house.gov/proposed-plan-for-victory-in-ukraine/

The Ukrainian Congress Committee of America (UCCA) and its Washington, D.C. public affairs bureau – the Ukrainian National Information Service (UNIS) – urge you to contact your elected officials to express your support for the supplemental assistance to Ukraine. To contact your Senators and Representatives, respectively, please visit www.house.gov and www.senate.gov.

Your communication with your elected officials will denote the importance and urgency of this additional security assistance package to Ukraine.



SAMPLE SOCIAL MEDIA POSTS

#USAarmUkraine #russiaSponsorsTerrorism #SupportUkraine #russianWarCrimes #putinWarCriminal #UkraineAdvocacy

For over 625 days, Ukrainians have led the global fight for freedom and democracy. Advocate for U.S. national security interests by supporting Ukraine. Ukraine is fighting for the preservation of Euro-Atlantic and worldwide security. Support Ukraine to win the war against russian aggression.

Should you have any questions or comments, please contact the Ukrainian National Information Service (UNIS) at: unis.sawkiw@gmail.com.

Michael Sawkiw, Jr.

UCCA Executive Vice President

and

Director - Ukrainian National Information Service

(Washington Bureau - Ukrainian Congress Committee of America)

311 Massachusetts Avenue, NE Washington, DC 20002

tel: (202) 547-0018

fax: (202) 547-0019

e-mail: unis.sawkiw@gmail.com

Facebook/Twitter/Instagram: @UNISdirect